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June 8, 2015

Adele Gagliardi, Administrator

Office of Policy Development and Research

US Department of Labor

200 Constitution Avenue NW  Room N-5641

Washington, DC 20201

RIN 1205-AB74 1830-AA21

Re: Comment on Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, Joint Rule for Unified and Combined State Plans, Performance Accountability, and the One-Stop System Joint Provisions
Dear Ms. Gagliardi:

The National Career Development Association (NCDA) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the proposed rules for the Workforce Innovation and Opportunities Act (WIOA). WIOA represents a monumental opportunity to make a positive change in the America’s workforce training system.  NCDA members and leadership support the overall implementation effort. In an effort to improve the proposed rules, NCDA offers recommendations related to youth career counseling, One-Stop Center counseling and staff training, and career planning in the adult VR program.     

I. NCDA Background
NCDA is the national organization for career counselors with over 5,000 members in educational, governmental and private settings. We provide professional development, publications, standards, and advocacy to practitioners and educators who inspire and empower individuals to achieve their career and life goals.  Recently NCDA celebrated its 100th year of working to advance career training and education. NCDA members are particularly knowledgeable of and interested in the aspects of the rules related to career counseling and career planning in the Act.

II. Specify Career Planning Components in the Youth and Adult/Dislocated Programs
Provide Adequate Career Counseling for Youth

NCDA is concerned that the proposed youth program elements do not specify critical components of career counseling and planning. Specific program components are needed for youth to understand their interests and values, how those relate to careers and employment opportunities, and what educational and workplace steps are needed to reach appropriate career goals. 

More precise career planning for youth can be achieved through career counseling that utilizes the Occupational Information Network (O*NET) or similar career assessment tools. Administration and interpretation of assessments like O*NET, along with application of various career counseling systems and techniques would greatly help youth make career plans.  

Therefore we suggest you consider changing 
 Rule 681.460 page 20867 “Services that provide labor market and employment information about in-demand industry sectors or occupations available in the local area, such as career awareness, career counseling and career exploration services”  to read “ (13) Career awareness, career counseling and career exploration services to include labor market and employment information about in demand sectors or occupations available in the local area.”

Define Career Planning for Adults and Dislocated Workers
For similar reasons stated above we suggest rule 678.430 page 20640 be changed to read “Comprehensive and specialized assessments of the skill levels, interests, values, aptitudes and service needs of adults and dislocated workers, ……”

III. Increase the Emphasis on Career Counseling in the Adult VR Program

Career counseling should be required in ALL Adult VR programs, not just for individuals employed at subminimum wage as specified in rule 397.40 pages 536-42
 IV. One-Stop Centers Staff Capabilities and Training 
The overriding issue with WIOA career counseling services at the one stop centers and the youth programs is that many have very limited or nonexistent career counseling and program delivery experience. A primary solution is training and certification of current and new staff through such programs as the Career Development Facilitator (CDF) by the National Career Development Association (NCDA) and the Certified Career Development Professional (CWDP) program by the National Association of Workforce Development Professionals (NAWDP).
Thank you for your attention and the opportunity to provide comment. Please contact me or NCDA staff with any additional questions or inquiries.

Sincerely, 

Mark Danaher        

NCDA President 2014-15

CC: NCDA Government Relations Committee
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